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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE: by Herb Sutton

To the members and friends. Here’s an update and some of the important topics brought up at our last Regional Meeting on Dec. 5th. First, the ground work has already been laid by Richard Mahaney and the other Officers of our Regional Group to have a bill introduced in the State Legislature for an increase in The Blind Annuity. I am going ahead with plans to let our Congressmen know that we are veterans with an agenda to improve the VA Health Care System. You will be contacted in the near future for what you can do to help,  and we also have the assistance of The League of Women Voters in all of our efforts. It also looks like Albany and Montrose will be coming on board as Chapters of the New York Regional Group. I want to thank Regis Quinn for all of his help, especially his forwarding legislative information to me. Happy & Healthy New Year to all.

COMMISION FOR THE BLIND & VISUALLY HANDICAP: 

Submitted by Regis Quinn

The Commission for the Blind and Visually Handicapped (CBVH), is responsible for the administration of programs and services to individuals who are legally blind.  People who have lost a significant amount of vision often encounter serious obstacles in many areas of their lives - including work, school, and caring for themselves, their homes, and families.

As part of Governor George E. Pataki's goal to provide vital services, the Commission assists people who are blind to achieve economic self-sufficiency and full integration and inclusion in society.  Services are provided to individuals through eight district offices across the state, as well as through a partnership between CBVH, private not-for-profit organizations, business and industry and other state agencies.  A strong network of 18 private agencies for the blind plays a unique role in New York State, as CBVH makes use of their skill and expertise at working with individuals who are blind.  This approach creates a partnership and prevents duplication of effort.

A major goal of CBVH sponsored activities is to provide services to eligible individuals which will help them reach their employment goals.  Individuals who desire to enter or re-enter the workforce can access a wide array of services, which include: career exploration, jobs skills training, training in core skills of daily living, and job placement.

CBVH is also committed to services to children, older New Yorkers, and people who are both legally blind and deaf.  In recognition of the need to provide rehabilitation services as early as possible, CBVH works with children and families to coordinate and augment the services provided by others, including school districts.

Major activities are as follows:

1. Conducts individual assessments

2. Develops service plans

3. Provides counseling and guidance to families

4. Case management services

5. Provides vocational coordination

6. Assists the aging in learning to move and travel safely and confidently     within their homes and neighborhoods
7. Provides training and equipment to help people to re-learn tasks such as poring a hot beverage, writing a check, or dialing the telephone
8. Provides low vision exams and devices

9. Assists in accessing community resources and re-connecting the socially.

The Business EnteEprise Program (BEP): Federal and state legislation guarantees access to business opportunities on federal and state properties.  In addition, BEP has opportunities on municipal and private property, such as vending or food service facilities.  CBVH provides a comprehensive training program for individuals interested in employment as a BEP manager.

Adaptive Technology Center: Provide training for legally blind individuals in adaptive hardware and software.  This training allows individuals to perform such functions as converting a standard print document to Braille or voice output in a few key strokes.  The center also provides adaptive technology equipment specialized to the unique employment and educational needs of the individual.

The Job Save Project: Assists employed individuals who are having difficulty 

On the job due to progressive vision loss. CBVH counselors work with 

Individuals, their employers, and their eye care physicians to find ways to 

Maintain the individual’s ability to function effectively on the job. 

DECEMBER REGIONAL MEETING: by NYRG Secretary

The NY Regional Meeting was held on December 5th and was well attended. Our District Director, General Weeks, informed the membership that the 1999 National Convention in Puerto Rico date and hotel will be changed and to wait  for the January-February issue of The Bulletin for the actual change notice before making your reservations. Two motions were passed at this meeting. The first motion was to have the treasurer’s report include all funds in the treasury. The second motion was for a donation of $200 to be sent to the Student Activities Fund at the West Haven Blind Rehabilitation Center. During the course of the meeting there were many topics discussed, too many to include in this newsletter. Try to make the next meeting and become an active member in our organization.

FROM THE EDITOR: Dennis O’Connell

I hear a great deal of noise about putting The Beacon on tape for your listening pleasure. Well except for Regis, Geraldine and myself there wouldn’t be a newsletter to be printed. Articles from throughout the State are nonexistent and if you don’t remember my article in the last issue about somebody, nobody, anybody and everybody, here is another tidbit for your reading pleasure.

SOMEONE ELSE IS GONE
I was saddened to learn this week of the death of one of our
members: Someone Else. Someone's passing will create a vacancy that will be hard to fill. Else has been with us for many, many years. Else did far more than the normal members share of the work.
Whenever there was a job to do or a meeting to attend, one name was
always on everyone's list. "Someone Else will do it!"
It was well known that Someone Else was the largest giver. Whenever
there was a financial need, all of us assumed that Someone Else
would come to the rescue. Someone Else was a wonderful giving and
caring person, almost superhuman in action; but a person can only
do so much. Were the truth known, just about everyone expected too much of Someone Else. Now, Someone Else is gone! Now we all
wonder what we are going to do without Someone Else.
Someone Else left a wonderful legacy. So when YOU are asked to
help, please remember:
WE CAN'T DEPEND ON SOMEONE ELSE ANYMORE.
The following is being reprinted from the Spring, 1997 issue of The Beacon.

If you have any information concerning blindness or feel something would be pertinent to us as blind veterans, don’t hesitate to contact me at the address below.  I am here to help inform all of us on all matters that may concern us has members of The New York Regional Group of The BVA.  Send all mail to Dennis J. O’Connell, Editor, The Beacon, 303 Carnation Avenue, Floral Park, NY 11001 

 I’m waiting, but not holding my breath.

FYI: submitted by Regis Quinn

CCVIP, The Computer Center for Visually Impaired People, in conjunction with the Long Island Railroad and Project Action of the National Easter Seals Society, has completed work on a pilot program to evaluate a "talking kiosk" that offers way-finding information to blind and low vision transit users in Penn Station.  A talking kiosk will be permanently installed in Penn Station, in the Spring of 1999. For more information about the Tactual Graphics Project, please call Krishan Gupta at (212) 387-1303.

The Continuing Studies Division at Baruch College: OPEN HOUSE

On the first Wednesday of every month, (except holidays), from 1:30 to 3:30 PM individuals and organizations have the unique opportunity to tour CCVIP at 151 East 25th Street, NYC, room 655. 

DESCRIPTIVE VIDEO: by Geraldine McDonnell

Have you heard about this service? Since 1986 Descriptive Video Service (DVS) has been “describing” visual images for people who are blind or have low vision. Through an innovative Emmy Award-Winning Technique, narrated description of visual elements-action, costumes, gestures and scenes changes-are woven into the pauses of a program’s or film’s sound track. For more information call 1 617 492-2777 ext. 3490.

